MCCNE BOD MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES October 5, 2023

Meeting Information

Date October 5, 2023
Meeting Time 7:00 PM with 18 Members Present
Meeting Ended at 7:50 PM
Location – Zoom Conference

Officers Attending:

Jim Silverman – President Paul Breault - Vice President Rob Collari – Treasurer Jack OQuinn - Secretary

Board of Directors Attending:

Paul Groppi Rob Grahn Bill Watkins

Barry Weiner Bill Watkins
Bob Hand Carl Genatascio

Members at Large

Roberta Silverman Beverly Groppi Scott Rosenhahn Michelle Grahn Jim Burke Nancy Burke

Annmarie Woodward

Reports:

Meeting approved minutes from September 2023 BOD Meeting

Treasurer's Report – Rob Collari

Overall it was a successful year Schedule a closed meeting to discuss finances All reports, accounts are up to date.

Membership Report – Bill Watkins

Membership as of October 5, 2023, 209 Active, 20 Pending, 4 New in the last 30 days.

Webmaster's Report – lyman Musa

Websites, Minutes and Pictures are all up to date.

Email changes resolved, 13 total, at \$7.00 each equals \$91.

MCA Corner – Paul Groppi / Iyman Musa

- Jim Keenan called Paul Groppi to discuss memberships, and how to attract younger people into Mustang clubs.
- The 60th anniversary show has sold out for cars being judged.

Judges Corner – Paul Groppi

- Paul Groppi has received calls from non-Mustang owners about their cars being judged
- Judging for Devens show went well, 190 points was the cut-off
- Points Program will need 11 plaques due to a tiebreaker

<u>Activities Corner</u> – Bill Watkins / Jonathan Woodward / Rob Collari

- Bill Watkins is organizing a fun run to Knox Rolls Royce Museum in Springfield, planning on meeting at the Ludlow rest area on the Mass Pike at 9:00. Iyman to send out info.
- Joathan Woodward has reserved rooms for the Gray Ghost Inn Run for October 14, &
 15th
- Joathan Woodward reported, due to the weather, the Back to the Future tour will be next year.
- Palmer Racetrack is holding a Track Day & Car Show on October 8
- Rob Collari planning a South Shore Cruise
- Bill Watkins Would like to make the Newport Car Museum a yearly event

Old Business

New Business

Dash Plaques with pictures of members cars are available for \$12.50 Joe Rainbow has provided us with excellent customer service for all out trophy needs Club will consider redesigning and ordering new business cards Jim has been the president of MCCNE since 1998, and has attended 300 meetings.